### https://www.facebook.com/anh.ngu.green.2025/

### GRADE 6 - UNIT 3 - TEST 01 (MY FRIENDS)

Mark the letter A, B,	C or D on your answer sheet t	o indicate the word whose u	nderlined part differs fr	om the
other three in pronun	ciation in each of the following	ng questions.		
1 A propare	R appearance	Camboard	D. non	

1. A. prepareB. appearanceC. cupboardD. pop2. A. streetsB. phonesC. mapsD. makes

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

3. A. straighten. B. shyness C. confide D. funny 4. A. difficult. B. animal C. volunteer D. interest

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

<ol><li>John can wait hou:</li></ol>	rs for his friends without get	tting angry. He is a	boy.	
A. hard -working	B. free	C. patient	D. lazy	
6. I'm	_ a party next weekend. We	ould you like to come?		
A. having	B. have	C. has	D. to have	
7. She has short hair	and big blue			
A. mouth	B. hand	C. cheek	D. eyes	
8. Please be	when you have to u	se fire to cook.		
A. fun	B. careful	C. smile	D. shy	
<ol><li>Patrick is very</li></ol>	He always does wel	l in tests.		
A. loving	B. funny	C. short	D. clever	
10. Some people wer	e badly injured and needed	medical	11.00	
A. care	B. what	C. need	D. car	
11. There's nothing r	nore we can do here.Let's _	home.		
A. have	B. go	💧 🍋 C. make	D. watch	
12. What are you doi	ing this weekend? – "	"		
A. I always go to school		B. I'm eating lunch with m	y friends now.	
C. I don't go out at the weekend		<ul> <li>D. I'm visiting my grandparents.</li> </ul>		

Read the following announcement and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 13 to 16.

option that best mis cath of	THE THUMBOUT OF BUILDING	1011 10 10 101	
Hello everyone,			
I want to tell you about my fr	iends. They have differ	ent personalities. Some are	very (13) and sporty, while
others are a bit shy but reliab	le. One friend sings in t	he school choir and is very	confident. Another friend is funny an
always (14) us laugh	. We often prepare (15)	competitions toge	ther and support each other. I am
lucky to have such generous,	patient, and curious fri	ends. Their appearance mig	ght be different, (16) they are
all special to me.			
Thank you!			
13. A. hard-working.	B. kind	C. active	D. shy
14. A. makes.	B. takes	C. does	D. gives
15. A. on.	B. for	C. in	D. with

C. yet

D. but

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to question 17.

17. a. This year, she is 70 years old.

b. She is my father's mother.

c. My grandma is my best friend.

d. She has a round face with long, white hair.

A. c-b-a-d. B. c-a-b-d C. d-c-b-a D. a-d-b-c

18. Choose the sentence that can end the text (in Question 17) most suitably.

B. so

A. She loves me

16. A. and.

B. She is very kind and always takes good care of me.

C. She is very beautiful and loves me a lote

D. She is my best friend

# https://www.facebook.com/anh.ngu.green.2025/

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B,	C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the corr	ect option that
best fits each numbered blank from 19 to 24.		

I'm Max. My friend H	elen is very beautiful. She is taller	than me. She (19) blond	e hair, chubby checks and round
blue eyes. She's clever	r, patient and funny. She loves (2	0) jokes. Her jokes are so	o funny that they make us laugh
a lot. I love being with	h her (21) she helps me	with a lot of things. (22)	the weekend, she often goes to
my house and does he	omework with me. But this week	kend, we (23) the cinema	to see a new film, Annabelle. It
would be (24)	·		
19. A. have	B. has	C. had	D. having
20. A. telling	B. tell	C. tells	D. told
21. A. so	B. yet	C. because	D. but
22. A. In	B. On	C. Of	D. During
23. A. are going to	B. are go to	C. going to	D. go to
24. A. fun	B. boring	C. caring	D. talkative

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence in each of the following questions.

- 25. How about going camping on Mount Everest?
- A. Why don't you go camping on Mount Everest?
- B. Let's going camping on Mount Everest
- C. What about go camping on Mount Everest?
- D. Why don't we going camping on Mount Everest?
- 26. Do you want to go for a drink?
- A. Would you like going for a drink?
- B. Woud you love going for a drink?
- C. Would you like to go for a drink?
- D. Would you want to go for a drink?

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is made from the given cues in each of the following questions.

- 27. Our teacher/ ask/ us/ write/ emails/ English/.
- A. Our teacher ask us writing emails in English.
- B. Our teacher asked us to write emails in English.
- C. Our teacher asks us write emails by English.
- D. Our teacher asking us to writing emails in English.
- 28. You/ do/ anything/ this Saturday evening/?
- A. Do you doing anything this Saturday evening?
- B. Are you do anything this Saturday evening?
- C. You doing anything this Saturday evening?
- D. Are you doing anything this Saturday evening?

Read the following sign or notice and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

29: What is the meaning of the sign below?



- A. You can park your bike here.
- B. Bicycles are not allowed here.

- C. You must carry your bicycle.
- D. Parking bikes is not encouraged.

## https://www.facebook.com/anh.ngu.green.2025/

30: What is the message about?

We are hosting a family picnic at the park this Saturday from 11am to 3pm. Everyone is invited to bring food and enjoy.

A. A family gathering at a cafe.

B. A family dinner at a restaurant.

C. A picnic at the park next Saturday.

D. A family picnic at the park this Saturday

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions from 31 to 36.

My name is Hoa and my best friend is Thu. She is my classmate. We are both in grade 6 at Nguyen Hue Secondary School. Thu lives next to my house. Every day, my father takes us to school on his motorbike, and we come home on foot in the evening. She is an intelligent girl. Her favourite subject is Math, and she is really good at it. Mine is English. We usually help each other with our homework. Whenever I am sad, Thu always tells me stories to make me happy. I feel really lucky to have a best friend like Thu.

- 31. What is the main idea of the passage?
- A. Hoa and Thu are both good at English.
- B. Thu goes to school by motorbike.
- C. Hoa talks about her close friendship with Thu.
- D. Hoa wants a new best friend.
- 32. Which of the following is NOT mentioned in the passage?
- A. Thu is good at Math.
- B. Thu helps Hoa with homework.
- C. Thu has two brothers.
- D. Hoa feels lucky to have Thu as her friend.
- 33. Which of the following is NOT TRUE according to the passage?
- A. Hoa and Thu study at Nguyen Hue Secondary School.
- B. Hoa and Thu live far away from each other.
- C. Thu tells Hoa stories when she is sad.
- D. They go to school together on Hoa's father's motorbike.
- 34. The word "intelligent" in the passage is CLOSEST in meaning to:
- A. silly D. loud C. smart
- 35. The word "come home" in the passage is OPPOSITE in meaning to:
- A. arrive B. leave for school D walk C. return
- 36. According to the passage, what subject does Hoa like best?
- A. Science B. Math C. History D. English

Four phrases/ sentences have been removed from the text below. For each question, mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 37 to 40.

I'm writing to you from the summer camp in Brisbane. (37) \_\_\_\_\_. The camp is very nice and the weather is fine, too. We can take part in many activities such as (38)

I'm sharing a room with two friends: Hana and Mi has short curly dark hair and big round eyes. (39) \_\_\_ willing to help others in the camp.

(40) \_\_\_\_\_. Can you send my regards to Grandpa?

A - going fishing, sailing, playing volleyball on the beach, visiting a museum in the city centre or having parties at the

- B I'm here with all of my friends from school.
- C She is very kind and friendly
- D We're having a great time here!

- THE END -

#### https://www.facebook.com/anh.ngu.green.2025/

#### GRADE 6 - UNIT 3 - TEST 02 (MY FRIENDS)

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

1. A. brilliantB. barbecueC. climbingD. neighbor2. A. sleepsB. laughsC. cooksD. finds

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

3. A. beside.B. patientC. elbowD. poem4. A. garden.B. handbagC. happenD. explain

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

White the letter 11, b,	c of D on your unswer sneet	to marcute the confect unswer	to cath of the following question
5. Kaity is really	She always helps other	r people.	<b>V</b>
A. kind	B. loving	C. confident	D. clever
6. Lan is always	She studies more than t	four hours a day and never mis	ses her homework.
A. active	B. hard -working	C. smart	D. shy
7. Look! These pupils	are in grade 6. They	tall and strong. They	football on the school ground.
A. Is / plays	B. are / play	C. is / is playing	D. are / are playing
8. Daisy is very	to take the test. She is a v	very good student.	
A. confidently	B. confidentially	C. unconfident	D. confident
9. It'sto go h	nome. It's so late.		
A. now	B. sure	C. time	D. like
10. My mum always a	sks me to wash my	before meals.	
A. book	B. lamp	C. hands	D. class
11. The summer camp	is for students	between 10 and 15.	
A. ate	B. aged	C. mouth	D. dates
12. What does your be	est friend look like? B:		

Read the following announcement and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 13 to 16.

C. She is clever

Wickedly Wonderful is a small summer (13) \_\_\_\_\_ in the UK for children aged 6 to 13 years old. The children (14) \_\_\_\_\_ a week outdoors at the camp, making new friends and learning new activities which has a lot of fun. In the summer camp, they sail, ride horses, kayak, enjoy games on the beach and the beach (15)\_\_\_\_\_, swim, surf, go crabbing and ride bikes. Children will enjoy holidays with Wickedly Wonderful, and (16) \_\_\_\_\_ are holidays that they will remember forever!

13. A. term. B. course C. camp D. holiday 14. A. take. C. use D. pass B. spend 15. A. firingcamp. B. campfire C. firecamp D. firingcamp 16. A. this. B. that C. these D. those

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to question 17.

17. a. Both of us are tall and slim

A. She is funny

b. I'm a bit quiet and shy, and Janet is kind and friendly

c. I'm Julie and my best friend is Janet.

d. We're 12 years old and we're in the same class

A. a-b-c-d. B. c-d-a-b C. c-d-b-a D. d-b-c-a

18. Choose the sentence that can end the text (in Question 17) most suitably.

B. She is kind

A. We like to spend our free time together.

B. We would love doing gardening together

D. She is handsome

https://www.facebook.com/anh.ngu.green.2025/

- C. We are both friendly
- D. We can spend time together.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each numbered blank from 19 to 24.

One of my best friends' names is Robert. He (19) \_\_\_\_\_ in England and we always meet in summer. He spends his summer holidays (20) \_\_\_\_\_ the beach in Huelva. Robert is fifteen and he's very (21) \_\_\_\_ and generous. I like being with him because he always makes me laugh. We enjoy playing volleyball and riding our bikes. He also loves music and he plays the guitar and he (22) \_\_\_\_ to play the piano. I don't play any instruments (23) \_\_\_\_ I love music too. Robert doesn't like computer games. He likes playing with friends in the street. He has (24) \_\_\_\_ dog called Tobby.

19. A. lives B. live C. living D. lived 20. A. in D. for B. on C. about C. unfriendly D. lazy 21. A. unkind B. funny 22. A. learning B. learns C. learn D. is learning B. and C. so 23. A. but D. yet 24. A. the B. a C. an D. X

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence in each of the following questions.

- 25. She has blonde hair and blue eye
- A. She have blonde hair and blue eye.
- B. She has blonde hair and a blue eye.
- C. She has a blonde hair and blue eyes.
- D. She has blonde hair and blue eyes.
- My best friend likes playing football after school.
- A. My best friend is like playing football after school.
- B. My best friend is liked to play football after school.
- C. My best friend is fond of playing football after school.
- D. My best friend is enjoy to play football after school.

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is made from the given cues in each of the following questions.

- 27. We/ visit/ milk farm/ do/ treasure hunt/ field/ tomorrow/.
- A. We visiting milk farm and doing treasure hunt on field tomorrow.
- B. We are visiting a milk farm and do treasure hunt at field tomorrow.
- C. We will visit a milk farm and do a treasure hunt in the field tomorrow.
- D. We visit milk farm and doing a treasure hunt in field tomorrow.
- 28. He/ play/ basketball/ very well/ and/ he/ sporty/.
- A. He playing basketball very well and he is sporty.
- B. He plays basketball very good and he sporty.
- C. He plays basketball very well and he is sporty.
- D. He play basketball very well and he is sport.

Read the following sign or notice and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

29: What is the meaning of the sign below?

### https://www.facebook.com/anh.ngu.green.2025/



- A. There is no Wi-Fi here.
- B. You can use Wi-Fi for free here.
- C. You have to pay to use the Wi-Fi.
- D. Wi-Fi is only available in some places.
- 30: What is the purpose of the announcement?

Join us for a cooking class this Tuesday at 6pm. Learn to make delicious Italian dishes! Contact Amy at 0801234567 to register.

- A. Sign up for a sporting event.
- B. Learn how to cook Italian food in a class.
- C. Join a language class.
- D. Advertise an Italian cooking course.



Hi,my name is Anna. This is the photo of my family. There are six people in my family: my grandmother, my grandfather, my mother, my father, my elder brother and me. These are my grandparents. They are old and retired. They love gardening and doing morning exercise. This is my father. He is forty-one and he is a doctor. He works in a big hospital. This is my mother. She is thirty-eight. She is an Art teacher. She teaches in a secondary school. This is my elder brother. His name is Jack. He is sixteen and he is a high school student. I'm ten and I'm the youngest in my family. Our family lives in a house on Nguyen Hue Street. The house is a little small but it's lovely. There is a living room, two bedrooms, a bathroom and a kitchen. However, the thing I love most is that the house also has a big garden and a large pond behind it. These are the places where my family likes to relax or fish on weekends.

- 31. What is the main idea of the passage?
- A. Anna's house is big and beautiful.

- B. Anna talks about her school and her friends.
- C. Anna describes the members of her family and her home.
- D. Anna's family likes going fishing every day.
- 32. Which of the following is NOT mentioned in the passage?
- A. Anna's grandparents enjoy gardening.
- B. Anna's brother is a university student.

B. In a house on Nguyen Hue Street

C. Anna's family has six people.

- D. Anna's mother teaches Art.
- 33. Where does Anna's family live?

A. In an apartment in the city

C. In the countryside

- D. In a large villa
- 34. The word "retired" in the passage is CLOSEST in meaning to:
- A. hardworking
- B. bored
- C. no longer working
- D. sleepy

- 35. What does the word "They" in line 3 refer to?
- A. Anna's grandparents

B. Anna's parents.

C. Anna's family

D.No information

# https://www.facebook.com/anh.ngu.green.2025/

36. According to the passage, what does Anna like most about her house?

A. The living room and bedrooms

B. The kitchen and bathroom

C. The garden and pond

D. The view from the window

Four phrases/ sentences have been removed from the text below. For each question, mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 37 to 40.

My best friend's name is Nhi. (37) \_\_\_\_\_. She is my good friend and always helps me. She also understands me well. I like her very much. She lives near my house (38) \_\_\_\_\_. On Sundays she comes to my house. We both like eating ice-cream, drawing and writing stories in our free time. (39) \_\_\_\_\_. She often tells me her interesting jokes. She has a round face with long black hair. At the moment, Nhi is at an English camp in Da Nang. (40) \_\_\_\_\_.

A - Nhi is an active girl and never feels sad.

B - and we often walk to school in the morning

C - I miss her a lot.

D - We are studying in the same class

37\_\_\_\_D 38\_\_\_\_ B 39\_\_\_\_ A 40\_\_\_\_C

- THE END -